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As I think back over these past two years of my term as Vice-Chair, I am struck by several things. First, I 

am blown away by the sheer amount of joy this service has brought me. The relationships we have built 

together are a tremendous blessing. It is relationships like these that made it very easy to relocate to 

Columbus, as I knew some great OAers from my time as a Region Rep. Working with the other Board 

members and with the members of the Each One Reach One subcommittee has been fun and made me 

feel a part of something much bigger than me. 

I have also grown as a person and expanded my skill set. I have learned new technologies and leading 

the Outreach Committee of the Whole sessions at the Spring Assemblies has enhanced my listening 

skills tremendously, as well as being able to assimilate all the different comments and conversations 

that go on during those sessions. It is amazing to watch the group conscience form in a group that size 

and over such important, meaningful matters. Serving on the Each One Reach One subcommittee has 

enabled me to see some of those goals put into action. 

I hope to be returning as a Region Rep for Central Ohio Service Intergroup and. If you approve, as Chair 

of Region 5 Convention – Columbus 2021. 

Thank you for allowing me to serve; together we get better. 

All the best, 

Steve 


